Mounted Eagles
Annual Membership and Board of Director’s Meeting

April 11, 2011

Northwind Grille, Brainerd MN

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Kris Olson at 6:20 p.m.
Members Present:  Lynn Fairbanks, Executive Director  Board Members present:  Lise Lunde, Mary Rosemore-Hammer, Cheryl Triplett, Kris Olson, Sandy Strom-Gieseke, Colleen Langren, and Aggie Stroot.  Quorum present.  ME members present:  Susie Baliff, Justin Fairbanks, Christina Block & Fred.  
Review of Minutes:  The minutes from the March 14, 2011 meeting were reviewed.   A motion to approve the minutes was made by Aggie Stroot, seconded by Sandy Strom-Gieseke.  Approved.
Financial Reports:  The financial reports were reviewed. A motion to approve the financial reports was made by Lise Lunde and seconded by Colleen Langren.   Approved.
Executive Director’s Report:

· Special Olympics – ME has 4 athlete’s that have been confirmed for the 2011 ME Special Olympics team, with 3 more who are not yet confirmed at this time.  Competition will be held August 19, 2011.
· Comparison of number of riders/volunteers/horses – ME is looking for another pony, Velvet has a new home but will stay until ME gets another pony.  Earl is gone to his new home.  
End of 2010: 
Riders – 58
Volunteers – 51

Horses – 5

April 2011:
Riders – 65
Volunteers – 60

Horses – 7

Old Business:  
· Potential New Instructor’s Meetings – A meeting was held on March 28, 2011.  Four were invited, two attended and one person (Lise Lunde) committed.

· Horse & Pet Expo – This event was poorly attended by vendors as well as visitors.  ME had 3 interested sign up for volunteering and 1 interested sign up to ride.
· Fundraising Events:
· Cookbook – Recipes are coming in by website and email.  Many excellent names have been suggested.
· Cookie Dough sales – A total of 13 people participated in the Cookie Dough sale.  17 cases of cookies were sold, with $757.12 as profit.  
· Wine Tasting – April 28, 2011.  Tickets to buy/sale at the barn.  Raffle items are coming in.
· Pizza sale – will be done in May.  Cheryl will do an order form and Lenny Juenemann will coordinate.
· Soup – Fundraiser will be done in November.
New Business:  

· Parent Retreat – April 16, 2011 – Kris and Colleen will volunteer at the booth.
· Grand Casino Health Fair – April 21, 2011 – Kris and Colleen will volunteer at the booth.
· Hoofin It – 30 Saddle Clubs were sent information regarding this event.  Registrations will be sent out to last year’s participants.  

· Scholarships – There was discussion of changing the structuring of ME scholarships.  Changes discussed include:  Change:  $5 minimum fee per lesson  Current:  No minimum fee charged for full scholarship riders

Change:  Scholarships will be rescinded if the terms of the scholarship are not met.  Current:  no policy  
Aggie Stroot made a motion to redraft the scholarship form to state that all participants will pay a minimum of $5 per lesson, and based on eligibility, the remainder of the fee will be scholarshiped with a signed commitment to volunteer at 2 ME events, or pay $300.  Failure to comply with these terms will result in loss of scholarship.  Any new scholarships starting in May, will be subject to the new terms.  Colleen Langren seconded it.  Motion passed.  Lynn will work on changing the scholarship form to reflect the new changes.
· Fundraisers – Discussion regarding ME fundraisers and collecting participant/volunteer feedback regarding the fundraisers.  The subject of fundraisers and the importance of them to the ME program will be discussed at the volunteer meeting.  A committee will be put together to handle the participant/volunteer feedback.
Next Meeting:  May 9, 2011 6:00 p.m. at the Northwind Grille in Brainerd.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Lise Lunde, seconded by Sandy Strom-Gieseke.   Respectfully submitted:  Cheryl Triplett 
